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EDITORS NOTE

It’s almost August and public schools,
colleges & universities will be starting

up soon. Where did the Summer go.

Our Back To School Open House will

take place on August 25 & 26, 2018.
We will need to start cleaning up the
clubhouse, putting away tools,
cleaning the floors and making sure
the main layout and Modular are
running. Please help out if you can.
We need good helpers to make this
event happen without a hitch.

If you were at the July business
meeting or as you read the minutes
you will see why we need a good
open house. Keith let us know that
we only have enough money in the
checking account to pay for FOUR
months rent! That’s not a lot of
money and with the de-humidifier
running to keep the dampness out the
electric bill is likey to be higher as
well.

Work continues on the coal mine and
upper wye scene but progress is slow
due to fewer members to help do the
work. Please think about helping out
with the scenery or working the open
house. It’s your group and can only
be as good as you help make it!

Happy Training,

Rich Henderson, Editor

Minutes of the
Business Meeting
July 5, 2018

Meeting called to order by
President Lou Lemelle at 7:30pm
(1930) hours.

4 Officers and 5 Members
present.

Mike Hohn offered greetings and
congratulations to the new
administration.

Minutes of the June meeting were
printed in the newsletter. Frank
Benders made a motion to accept
the previous meeting minutes
which was seconded by Mike
Hohn. So carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Keith gave
the report, we are in the black.
All bills paid. A motion was
made by Rich Henderson to
accept the report, seconded by
Gary Deavers. A voted was held
and the motion passed.

Mike Hohn asked about money
"at hand". Keith reported we
have approximately 4 months
available in the checking account.

Committee Reports:

Modules: Mike reported that
Dave Trader was working on
ballast for the new modules
following Gary's model. A
question about the kind of ballast
being used was asked. Gary said
no one knows what kind of ballast
was there in the 1950's.

Meeting Minutes continued on Page 2
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SCHEDULE
of EVENTS

August 2, 2018
Business Meeting

August 25 & 26, 2018
Back to School

Open House
Workers Needed!

September 6, 2018
Business Meeting

October 4, 2018
Business Meeting

October 18, 19, 20, 21
Mountaineer Week
Train Show

Thursday, October 18 - starting at 6pm
Friday, October 19 - 11am to 8pm
Saturday, October 20 - 11am to 8pm
Sunday, October 21 - 11am to 4pm
Take down after 4pm

Workers Needed!
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Minutes continued from Page 1

The project is progressing.
Discussion ensued about wiring.
Gary offered to help with the
switch.

Main Layout: Eric Hopkins
reported that work continues with
wiring and lighting of the Tipple.
Gary is installing transfer relays to
assist with negotiating switches.
Rich has progressed with work on
the “Wye” at the hillside.

Publicity: There are 495 likes on
Facebook. Rich has put new
pictures up. He is also putting
together the publicity for the "Back
to School" Open House. This should
be out in early August.

Ad cars: No changes.

Membership: No changes. Lou is
trying to encourage a couple of

guys.
Donations: None.

Old Business:

Frank reported that Dave Edwards
has counted the bulbs that need to
be replaced. There is concern about
the ends of the new lights being
compatible with the present
fixtures. Eric brought up the
possibility of using LED tubes for
replacement.

Frank reminded all that the
Division 2 meeting was being
hosted on 15 July in the Black Bear.
A request for help setting up was
made. Individuals helping should
plan to be at the Black Bear around
11am. Keith mentioned that a table
needed to be available in the club
for the Bring & Brag. An additional
table should be available for the
Company Store.

New Business:

The last issue of Model Railroad

News magazine was received with a
renewal form. We will not be
renewing at $40 per year.

It was reported that Keith DeVault
received multiple honors for his
photos, including Best in Show,
Best Black & White and Prototype
models. This was announced at the
Cincinnati Mid-Central Regional
Convention. Congratulations Keith.

Speakers for the Division 2 meeting
would include Bob Weinheimer
Regional President and Bruce
Demeyer, T-Track coordinator for
NMRA's youth program.

Keith stated that Elder Beerman had
FAO Schwartz Christmas Holiday
trains for a significant discount. A
motion was made by Ken Colvin to
purchase a set for future fund
raising. Rich seconded. Voted, and
approved.

For the Good of the Order:

Mike Hohn made a motion to
adjourn, seconded by Frank
Benders. So carried, the meeting
was adjourned at 8:12 pm (2012)
hours.

Respectfully,

Greg Malnikoff,
Secretary MVRRHS

X

PRESIDENTIAL NOTES

We have a new crew change. Your
votes have made C. Louis Lemelle
president, Ward Paine vice president,
Greg Malnikoff secretary, Keith
DeVault treasurer and Rich
Henderson membership director.
Congratulations to all the Voters for

making their selections.

Now we have a few things to do to
make our layouts better. Foremost, we
should correct the lighting around the
main layout. Thus marking the voltage
for the different bulbs values and
repairing one base that has burned out.
I’ll see all members that attend the
NMRA meeting on July 15 at 2pm.
Also, we could use some help to re-
arrange the seating in the Black Bear
restaurant before the meeting.
Respectfully,

C. Louis Lemelle

President MVRRHS

P.S. Ido not have a Primary Agenda
for the immediate time frame.

ARTICLES WANTED

Space is available for members to write
an article for the newsletter. It may be
about your model railroad, a new
model you just built or acquired, a
railfan trip you recently took or about a
any railroad related topic. Just type it
up and send it to: Rich Henderson,
Editor at: trainman430@comcast.net

Please allow two (2) weeks before the
next newsletter is published.
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Mon Valley Railroad
Historical Society
OFFICERS

President

Lou Lemelle

516-606-2460
clarence1205@icloud.com

Vice President
Ward Paine
304 685 8016
jwpworld@aol.com

Secretary
Greg Malnikoff
304-290-7186
malnikoff@yahoo.com

Treasurer

Keith DeVault

304-599-5261
devaultkj@comcast.net

Membership
Rich Henderson
304-276-1046
trainman430@comcast.net

Immediate Past President
Gary Deavers
304-694-2948

oprfairmont@hotmail.com

Our Society Website:
http://www.MVRRC.org

Our Society Yahoo site:
http://groups.yahoo.com/
group/MVRRHS/

Our Society
facebook page:
http://www.facebook.com/
MVRRHS



